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M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE: November 11, 2016 

TO: Dr. James Glass 
` Mitch Zoll, INDR DHPA 

John Carr, IDNR DHPA 
Amy Johnson, IDNR DHPA 
Angie Quinn, ARCH, Inc.  
Jill Downs, ARCH, Inc. 
Jill McDevitt, ARCH, Inc. 

 Don Orban, Fort Wayne Historic Preservation 
 Commission 

 Todd Zeiger, Indiana Landmarks 
Julie Donnell, Friends of the Parks of Allen County 

 Tom Cain, Friends of the Parks of Allen County 
 Michelle Briggs-Wedaman, Brookview 

Neighborhood Association 
 Karl Dietsch, Brookview Neighborhood Association 
 Suzanne Slick, Irvington Park Neighborhood 

Association 
 Annette “Jan” Dailey, adjacent property owner 
 Dr. James L. Cooper 
 Paul Brandeburg, Indiana Historic Spans Task 

Force 
  

 Susan Haneline, Brookview Neighborhood 
Association 

 Charlie Shirmeyer, Northside Galleries 
 Dan Avery, NIRCC 
 John Shoaff, Fort Wayne City Council 
 Creager Smith, Fort Wayne Office of Planning and 

Policy 
 Albert Cohen, Westbrook 5, LLC 
 Thomas M. Niezer, Barrett & McNagny, LLP 
 Ronald Ross, Marin Riley Architects and Engineers 
 Dan Ernst, Earth Source, Inc. 
 Linda Weintraut, Weintraut & Associates 
 Najah Duvall-Gabriel, ACHP 
 Joyce Newland, FHWA 
 Michelle Allen, FHWA 
 Jason Kaiser, INDOT 
 Patrick Carpenter, INDOT ES 
 Mary Kennedy, INDOT ES 
 Greg Smith, INDOT Fort Wayne District 

 

FROM: Leah Boits, American Structurepoint 

RE: State Boulevard Mitigation Architectural Details Dispensation Plan, State Boulevard Reconstruction Project, Fort 
Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, Des. No. 0400587, DHPA No. 5903 

CC: Stacy Haviland, Shan Gunawardena, Patrick Zaharako - City of Fort Wayne                                                Scott 

Crites and Briana Hope – American Structurepoint 

Please find enclosed for your information the State Boulevard Mitigation Architectural Details Dispensation Plan for the State 
Boulevard Reconstruction Project (Des. No. 0400587, DHPA No. 5903).  

The purpose of this Dispensation Plan is to comply with the stipulations contained within the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) 
executed (dated December 15, 2014 and signed December 29, 2014) as part of the State Boulevard Reconstruction Project. 
Under the MOA, The City of Fort Wayne shall “where feasible, salvage architectural details from homes demolished as a result 
of the undertaking for use in other District residences.” In accordance with the MOA, the City of Fort Wayne shall provide a copy 
of the Dispensation Plan that will guide its salvage process to the Indiana State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and 
consulting parties. Fort Wayne shall follow the provisions of the finalized plan when implementing its salvage obligations under 
the MOA.  

Electronic copies of the Dispensation Plan, Architectural Detail Salvage Request Form, Hold Harmless Form, press release, and 
catalog of property inventory are provided at: http://www.cityoffortwayne.org/publicworks/west-state-blvd-realignment.html.   
Please contact me at (317) 547-5580 or by e-mail at lboits@structurepoint.com if there are any questions. 

Attachments:  
State Boulevard Mitigation Architectural Details Dispensation Plan 

http://www.cityoffortwayne.org/publicworks/west-state-blvd-realignment.html

